
 
Henderson County 

TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
March 19, 2025 Meeting Summary 

Voting Member  Present Absent 
Beau Waddell, Chair at-large  

 
√ 

Sam Henderson, Vice-Chair at-large √  
Dawn Barr, at-large √  
Warren Ladbrook, at-large  O  
Shiela Franklin, Henderson County  √ 

 

Jay Egolf, Henderson County  √  
Jennifer Hensley, City of Hendersonville  √  
Emily Whitmire, Village of Flat Rock  √  
Shanon Gonce, Town of Mills River  √  
Jim Player, Town of Fletcher  √ 

 

George Banta, Town of Laurel Park  √ 
 
Also present at the table: Autumn Radcliff, Planning Director; Janna Bianculli, Senior Planner; Tristan Winkler, 
FBRMPO; and Troy Wilson, NCDOT.  
 
Mr. Sam Henderson, Vice Chair at large, called the meeting to order at 4:01 p.m. 
 
Public Comment: 
None. 
 
Approval of Agenda and Minutes:  
Mayor Shanon Gonce moved to approve the agenda, and Commissioner Sheila Franklin seconded the motion. 
Motion carried. 
 
Discussion: 
Projected Growth Model 
Mr. Tristan Winkler presented the projected growth model that would be used to develop the Metropolitan 
Transportation Plan update. The MPO Board members are to vote on this subject the next day. Considering how 
there are efforts to improve land use choices and not conduct “business as usual,” the committee recommended 
the consolidated scenario for MTP development.  
 
Strive Not to Drive Week 
Sandy Broadwell from the MPO gave an overview of the program. Staff shared which events will be held in 
Henderson County.  
 
Updates: 
NCDOT, Flat Rock, Henderson County, and Fletcher gave updates.   
 
Next Meeting:  
The next TAC meeting is scheduled for April 16, 2025.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 5:15 PM. 
 

*This is a meeting summary. The official minutes are the recording of the meeting. Anyone can request a copy of the meeting recording by 
contacting County staff.* 


